






















Minister of 
Fisheries and Oceans 

Ministre des 
Peches et des Oceans 

Ottawa, Canada K1A OE6 

FEB 13 2015 

Mr. Ben Kovic 
Chairperson 
Nunavut Wildlife Management Board 
P.O. Box 1379 
Iqaluit, Nunavut 
XOA OHO 

Dear Mr. Kovic: 

Thank you for your letter dated December 15, 2014, conveying the Nunavut Wildlife 
Management Board's decision regarding the walrus sport hunts for 2015. 

As you are aware, conservation concerns with the current level of subsistence and sport hunt 
harvesting for Foxe Basin stocks were identified in a 2013 Fisheries & Oceans science advisory 
report. In making the 2014 walrus sport hunt decisions, the Nunavut Wildlife Management 
Board (Board) considered the Departmental science advice along with community input. In my 
response, I expressed concern with the Board's 2014 walrus sport hunt decisions for the Foxe 
Basin stocks but accepted the Board's decision recognizing that the science report had just been 
published and that co-management organizations were working towards developing a 
Management Plan, that a request to establish a total allowable harvest (T AH) for these stocks 
would be forthcoming, and that a T AH would be in place ahead of the 2015 walrus sport hunt 
season. 

In September of 2014, Departmental staff submitted a Request for Decision to the Board to 
establish a TAH for Foxe Basin stocks. Upon review of the information, the Board scheduled a 
public hearing for January 14-15, 2015 to consider the request. I understand that the Board's 
decision to approve the 2015 Foxe Basin walrus sport hunts was partly based on the expectation 
that a T AH would be in place prior to the start of the 2015 walrus sport hunt season. However, I 
am concerned that the recent decision by the Board to postpone indefinitely the public hearing to 
establish a TAH for the Foxe Basin stocks may impact on the likelihood that a T AH will be 
established ahead of the 2015 season. 

I was disappointed to learn that the reason stated for postponing the public hearing was due to 
concerns raised over the adequacy of consultations undertaken by the Department. The 
Department has conducted eight walrus working group meetings and two separate rounds of 
community consultations on this, and other walrus management issues. It is the Department' s 
view that adequate consultations has occurred with regard to the matter of establishing a T AH 
for Foxe Basin. 
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I ask that the NWMB identify a new date for the public hearing as soon as possible so that the 
process can proceed with the objective of establishing a T AH within the 2015 walrus sport hunt 
season. Further, given the conservation concerns with the Foxe Basin stocks as identified in the 
DFO science report, I ask that the NWMB reconsider its decision to approve 15 sport hunts for 
the Foxe Basin stocks and consider approving a lower number of sport hunts based on Hall 
Beach' s sport hunt success rate of the previous five-year period. 

Given the conservation concerns with the current level of subsistence and sport hunt harvesting 
identified in the Departmental science advice and that a T AH has not been established, I am 
unable to accept the Board ' s decision to approve 15 sport hunts for the Hall Beach Hunters and 
Trappers Organization from the Foxe Basin walrus stocks. I am also therefore unable to approve 
the six sport hunts for Aaron Emiktowt of Siku Tours in Coral Harbour and six sport hunts for 
Luke Eetuk of E and E Outfitters in Coral Harbour for the 2015 season, as they are a part of the 
same NWMB decision. However, as there are no conservation concerns with the Coral Harbour 
sport hunt recommendations, they would be able to move forward in the process if they were re­
submitted as a separate decision. 

I understand that a great deal of progress has been made on the development of an integrated 
fisheries management plan for walrus. I would encourage all parties to continue to work 
collaboratively towards the completion of the management plan that will provide for the 
conservation and sustainable harvest of walrus in the Nunavut Settlement Area. The 
development of an integrated fisheries management plan is an important tool that will 
demonstrate the effective management of the walrus fishery both to Canadians and the 
international community. The integrated fisheries management plan will also be key in 
demonstrating sustainable management of the walrus fishery should a proposal to add walrus to 
Appendix II of the Convention on International Trade in Endangered Species of Wild Fauna and 
Flora (CITES) be considered at the CITES Conference of Parties in September 2016. 

My staff is prepared to act expeditiously in responding to the NWMB's final decision so as not 
to unnecessarily restrict the 2015 walrus sport hunt. I look forward to continued collaboration 
with the Board and its technical staff on walrus co-management issues. 

Yours sincere! y, 

Gail Shea, P.C., M.P. 
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